

THE LIBRARY OF CONGRESS

Heronino

WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

The

PROCESSING DEPARTMENT CARD DIVISION

May 29, 1957

Dear Mr. Campbell:

The Library of Congress cards on Geronimo. Apache Chief, which you ordered in your letter of May 20, 1957, are assembled and ready for mailing. There are nine first cards at seven and one-half cents each; a total of sixty-eight cents, plus three cents postage, is due. They will be shipped on receipt of your remittance of seventy-one cents. A check or money order (stamps not accepted) should be made payable to the Chief, Card Division, Library of Congress. Enclosed is a carbon of this letter, which should be returned with your remittance to insure prompt shipment.

In addition to the above cards, there is one entry permanently out of print. You may secure a photostat at the rate of ten cents. If you wish this photostat, please include an additional ten cents with your remittance.

If we may be of further service, do not hesitate to let us know.

Sincerely yours,

Alpheus L. Walter Chief, Card Division

Enclosure

Mr. W. S. Campbell School of Journalism The University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma